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Welcome to the mid season newsletter, with a round up of what’s 

been happening at the club and what’s planned for the future. Rugby 

in Great Yarmouth has had  mixed success on the field in the       

Autumn, and I am sure all three senior sides will be looking forward 

to a number of key fixtures as we move into the second half of the 

season.  

On the social side we have A Christmas  Party (17th Dec)  Boxing 

Day Match (26th Dec) and VP Lunch (14th Jan)  to look forward to, 

and as a date for your diary the Annual Summer Ball and Awards 

Night on 13th May 2017 

 To all club members and friends of the club, have a very Merry 

Christmas and Happy New Year  

Asa Morrison  - Chairman  

Great Yarmouth-Broadland RFC 

January Fixtures  

1st XV  

Sat 07, 2pm  Away v Wymondham 2  

Sat 14, 2pm  Home v Norwich 2  

Sat 28, 2pm  Away v  West Norfolk 2  

2nd XV  

Sat 14, 2pm Away v Watton  

Sat 28, 2pm Home v Holt 2 

3rd XV  

Sat 14, 2pm Away  V North Walsham 3 

Sat 28, 14:00 Home v Holt 2 

January VP Lunch—14th Jan  

Club President Dave Wardrop is taking 

bookings for January. 

daveshellywardrop@btinternet.com 

Sit down is for midday to allow ample 

time for dinner and the kick off of 

GYBRFC 1st XV v Norwich 2nds is at 

2pm  

£15 a head - three courses and coffee, 

Please bring a prize for the club raffle   

Event Calendar  

17th Dec—Christmas Party 

26th Dec—Boxing day Match  

14th Jan VP Lunch  

29/30th April Youth Festival  

13th May  Summer Ball & Awards 

Youth Festival  

At the end of April the club works in 

partnership to host the annual Great  

Yarmouth Rugby Festival in partnership 

with Sport Tours. We are expecting 

around 80 teams this year, and if you are 

able to help over the weekend please let 

one of the committee know.  We need 

about 30 club members to steward, serve 

food and drinks and make the event    

another great success. 

 

Alternative Training  

The last few months have seen a 

few alternatives to training with 

the Senior Players, training on the 

beach, a fitness session at jump 

warehouse and the unusual but 

well attended Quasar Session. If 

any players have any good ideas 

for an alternative training session 

please raise this with one of the 

coaches.  

Christmas Training Break  

The last training session 

takes place on Tuesday 20th 

Dec. Training then resumes 

on Jan 3rd,  and  continues 

on Tuesday and Thursdays 7

-8.45pm, until April.    

Please note The Club Physio 

(Ryan Carter) is at training 

Tuesdays 6.30-8.00pm . 

Players are reminded to   

advise captains that they are 

available before 7pm on 

Monday evenings 

 



Youth and Mini Rugby  

With great sadness Youth/Mini was suspended 

in July 2016. It remains the ambition of the 

club to restart the Youth and Mini rugby at the 

club. In order to do this we will need willing 

volunteers to take on the roles of Youth Chair, 

Youth Secretary, Youth Treasurer and in      

addition a suitably qualified individual to take 

on the role of lead youth coach and build a 

youth/mini coaching team. If you interested in 

helping re-establish a youth and mini section 

please email  asabroadlandrfc@aol.com 

Away Kit Sponsor 

The Club is actively seeking an away kit 

sponsor if this is something you are in-

terested in please contact Club President 

Dave Wardrop 

Keep Up to Date 

If you need to get in touch with any of the club committee, contact details can be found on the club website  

www.pitchero.com/clubs/greatyarmouthbroadlandrugbyclub 

Club Facebook  - Great Yarmouth-Broadland Rugby Football Club 

Club Vacancies  

The club currently has a vacancy for  a   

Catering Manager. If any suitably qualified 

person is interested in this role please let a 

committee member know. The role is    

responsible for looking after the kitchen, 

organising and/or cooking food for Match 

Days and Events.  

Boxing Match Game 2016  

Annual Country Folk v Townies   Rugby Match. 

Players living in the Town of Great Yarmouth (townies) 

v Players living in Surrounding Villages (Country folk) 

The Boxing day match is an 11am meet for a 11.30 kick 

off and open to club players (over 17) and former club 

players who are back in Great Yarmouth for Christmas. 

Also the club will not be Charging match fees for this 

game.  

Gentle Reminder—Use of  

Social Media 

Club members are reminded that the Club Main  Facebook 

page is a public page, please ensure comments are appropriate. 

CLUB SPONSORS 2016/17 


